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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk

Term 5                                                                                                                                                      Tuesday 22nd April 2025
Dear Parents / Carers,
Welcome back. Hopefully everyone has had a relaxing and enjoyable break and are looking forward to the next term. With a bit of luck, we will start to have nice weather, and we will be able to make the most of our outdoor areas.
Staffing

As you are already aware, Miss Rea has left to take a break from teaching. Unfortunately, we were unable to appoint someone to start this term so Mrs Palmer and I will be teaching in Class 5 until the end of term. Fortunately, we will be welcoming Mr Oliver Horn to join the teaching team in September. It is with a touch of sadness that I also have to report that Mrs Amanda Payne has decided to retire at the end of this academic year. Mrs Payne has been in the Nursery for over 10 years and her enthusiasm and dedication has seen the Nursery grow and flourish. I am sure like me, you wish her a relaxing and well deserved retirement.
May Day Celebrations

This year Mill Lane’s May Day celebrations will take place on Wednesday 7th May at 9.15pm. The celebration will take place on the KS2 playground where we will crown our own May King and Queen. Come and watch the Year 5 entertain us with traditional maypole dancing and have the opportunity to ‘have a go’ with the Year 5 afterwards. Instead of bringing flowers or plants to present to the May Queen, we are asking instead for a donation towards our Gruffland project – any small change will be gratefully received. The money this year will go towards buying fragrant plants and herbs for the sensory garden which we are currently creating.
The Nursery will be celebrating May Day on Thursday 1st May. They will be performing their Morris dancing at 2.30pm so feel free to drop in and watch them.
SATs / Assessments

The Year 6 children will be taking their KS2 SATs during the whole of the week beginning Monday 12th May. The Year 6 children can only take the SATS tests during this week and therefore it is really important that they attend school every day. SATs for children in Year 2 during May is optional. As a school, we have decided to carry out our own in-house assessments which we use throughout the rest of the school. Assessments for the Year 2 – 5 children will take place over a two-week period at the start of term 6. The Year 1 have to take a Phonics Test which looks at how well children recognise and blend sounds. This test has to take place during the week beginning Monday 9th June. Finally, the Year 4 children have to take the national multiplication check which tests their ability to recall their timestables quickly. This will take place in the first 2 weeks of term 6.
Uniform

Now we are in the Summer Term, I am sure we will soon be welcoming in warmer weather for longer periods of time. However, we would ask that you keep to the following guidelines:
· Children must not wear open toe sandals or sling backs for health and safety reasons. 
· Children need to wear appropriate clothing to protect them from the sun, it is important that they do not wear tops with thin straps e.g. for P.E. We also ask that children do not wear short shorts or short skirts. 

· Children should have a named sun hat and a water bottle with water. Sun cream should be named and cannot be shared between children in order to safeguard those children with allergies. We are also unable to administer sun cream to children so you might want to demonstrate this to them, so they are able to apply sun cream on their own.

Walk to School Challenge

The school has decided to take part in Oxfordshire County Council’s push to encourage more families to leave their cars at home and find alternative ways to get to school e.g. walking, cycling or scootering. The initiative is run by ‘Living Streets’ and you can access more information on their website: https://www.livingstreets.org.uk/walk-to-school/primary-schools/wow-the-walk-to-school-challenge. Each week, classes will record how individual children travel to and from school and children earn rewards for avoiding making journeys by car. The aim is that where possible children make at least one journey a week to school in ways other than a car. If they manage this then they receive a badge.
E-Safety Workshops

This term, we are really lucky to have e-safety workshops for all the children provided by 3UK. Each class will learn about e-safety through fun, engaging techniques. Below is list to show what each class will be doing:
Reception Class: Digital posters

Class 1: Digital posters
Class 2: Cartoon making
Class 3: Animated averts
Class 4: Comic books
Class 5: Movie making

Class 6: Movie making with green screen
Year 4 Camp Out
At the end of this term, the Year 4 children will be taking part in the annual Class 4 camp out. On the last 3 days of term, they will set up tents on the field and will spend 2 nights sleeping in the tents and during the day they will take part in outdoor activities. Fingers crossed for some lovely, warm sunny weather.
Yours sincerely,  
Tineke van der Ploeg

Diary Dates:
Term 5

Friday 25th April 9am: Year 6 Kilvrough Assembly

Tuesday 29th April: Year 2 & 4 visit to Oxford

Thursday 1st May 2.30pm Nursery Morris Dancing
Friday 2nd May: Reception Vision Screening

Monday 5th May: Bank Holiday – School Closed
Tuesday 6th & Friday 9th May: E-Safety Workshops

Wednesday 7th May 9.15am: May Day celebrations

Monday 12th May: Year 6 SATs start
Tuesday 13th May 7pm: New Reception Parent Meeting

Monday 19th – Friday 23rd May: Year 5 Active Leaders course

Wednesday 21st May to Friday 23rd May: Year 4 Camp Out

Friday 23rd May: Last day of term

Term 6

Monday 2nd June: INSET day – school closed (if there is enough demand we will run a holiday club)
Tuesday 3rd June: Children return to school
Thursday 5th June: Mufti day for Father’s Day sale
Monday 9th to Friday 13th June: Year 1 phonics screening

Wednesday 12th and Friday 14th June: MLSA Fathers Day sale

Monday 16th June 4pm: Thame Partnership Sports for KS2 children

Saturday 28th June: MLSA fun day

Friday 4th July: LWS Taster day

Friday 4th July: Class swap morning
Monday 7th July: End of Year reports go out

Tuesday 8th and Wednesday 9th July: Icknield Taster days

Wednesday 9th July 3pm – 8pm: Parents Evening

Friday 11th July: 9.30am Sports Day
Friday 11th July: 1pm Family Fun on the Field

Monday 14th July 9am Rock Steady Concert
Wednesday 16th July 10am: Year 5 & 6 dress rehearsal for end of year performance

Thursday 17th July 2pm & 7pm: Year 5 & 6 end of year performance

Friday 18th July 6pm: Leavers disco

Tuesday 22nd July 1pm: Leavers assembly
Tuesday 22nd July 1.45pm: School closes (no after school club)
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